Department of Planning and Environment



Ms Deanne Forrest M12 Project Director Transport for NSW PO Box K659 Haymarket NSW 1240

06/03/2023

Subject: Operational Noise and Vibration Review for M12 West and Central

Dear Ms Forrest

I refer to the Operational Noise and Vibration Review (rev 1, 25 January 2023) (ONVR) submitted to the Planning Secretary for Information on 27 October 2022 under Condition E52 of SSI-9364. I also acknowledge your response to the Department's review comments.

I note the ONVR:

- was reviewed by the Independent Noise Specialist;
- applies to the West and Central packages;
- identifies seven additional sensitive receivers are eligible for operational noise mitigation, and five sensitive receivers are no longer eligible for operational noise mitigation;
- proposes the use of Low Noise Diamond Grind Concrete as a further mitigation measure
- was provided to Penrith City Council and Liverpool City Council for comment; and
- contains the information required by the conditions of approval.

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I acknowledge receipt of the Operational Noise and Vibration Review (rev 1, 25 January 2023).

You are reminded that if there are any inconsistencies between the ONVR and the conditions of approval, the conditions prevail.

Please make the ONVR publicly available on the project website at your earliest convenience.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Amy Porter on amy.porter@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Grant Brown

Team Leader Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary